	[image: image1.png]



	CITY OF

FORT LAUDERDALE

POLICE DEPARTMENT

PRESS RELEASE
	

	Sergeant Frank Sousa
Public Information Office

(954) 828-6433
FSousa@fortlauderdale.gov
	
	February 11, 2010
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The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a homicide that occurred on Wednesday, February 10, 2010.  The homicide took place at the 700 block of Northwest 15 Terrace at approximately 4:50 P.M.
Homicide detectives have learned that the victim, Oscar Battle, and the suspect, Keith Sloane, were involved in a verbal dispute in the middle of the street at the above location.  The verbal argument turned physical and Sloane retrieved his handgun.  Sloane then shot the victim several times.  Battle was transported to Broward Medical Center where he was pronounced deceased.

Keith Sloane, B/M, 9/5/1988, and a Fort Lauderdale resident, surrendered to patrol officers on-scene.  Sloane has been charged with 2nd Degree Murder and is currently at the Main Jail.

The cause of the argument is still under investigation and homicide detectives encourage anyone with information to contact Detective Jack DiCristofalo at 954-828-6096, Detective Mark Breen at 954-828-5708, or Broward County Crime stoppers at 954-493-TIPS.
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